The Town of Bristol is considering the issuance of a Class C Alcohol license WITH RESTRICTIONS to the
Bristol Golf Park.

The Council approved the Petitioner, Northeast Golf Co., dba Bristol Golf Park, for a BV Limited license
with the understanding that the sale of beer, wine and hard seltzer is ancillary to the golfing experience.

The Golf Course Operator has now petitioned the Council for a Class C license.

Given that the golf course clubhouse is a small, temporary, mobile structure, it does not have the space
needed to incorporate a food preparation area. Additionally, there is currently no access to potable
water or sewage connection that are necessary for food preparation.

beer, wine and hard seltzer and allow for the availability and sale of prepared foods such as sandwiches,
snacks, etc.

Suggested restrictions for Bristol Golf Park Class C license

e Sellers of alcoholic beverages MUST be TIPS certified
e Beer, wine, hard seltzer ONLY may be sold
e Limit to one drink per person, per sale
e ID check on ALL purchasers (Similar to 1776 Liquors, Fenway Park, Gilette Stadium)
e Available restrooms
e  When using motorized cart, alcoholic beverages MUST BE IN CUP HOLDERS when crossing public
roadways.
e Course ranger must observe patrons for mannerisms associated with intoxication. Inappropriate
and unruly behavior must be reported to BPD immediately.
e Signage must be posted in observable locations to inform patrons of:
o Limit to one drink per person, per sale
o ID check on ALL purchasers
o When using motorized cart, alcoholic beverages MUST BE IN CUP HOLDERS when
crossing public roadways.
o Inappropriate and unruly behavior will be reported to BPD immediately.



